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This document contains the responses to written comments received from interested 
parties regarding the proposed tentative Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) for 
City of Clovis, City of Clovis Landfill, Fresno County for construction, monitoring, 
corrective action, and operation. The Tentative WDRs, R5-2023-XXXX, were updated 
as part of a policy of administrative review. Currently, the Facility is regulated by Waste 
Discharge Requirements Order R5-2016-0058. 
 
The Tentative WDRs were circulated on 11 April 2023 for public comment, ending on 11 
May 2023.  A total of one letter/email was received and these comments are addressed 
below.  
 
Comments submitted during the comment period were received from the following:  
 

A. City of Clovis, 11 May 2023. 
 
RESPONSE TO COMMENTS 
 
TENTATIVE WDRS 
 
Comment 1: Request to keep the sampling units consistent with the 2016 WDR (i.e. 
keep Temperature degrees C and dissolved inorganics in mg/L) in order to facilitate 
ease of review when evaluating new data with older data. 
 
 Response 1: The recommended revision will be made. 
 
Comment 2: Request to keep the inorganic methods the same as the 2016 WDR. The 
tentative 2023 WDR is requesting 6000/7000 series methods while 2016 WDR has the 
200/300 series methods. The 200/300 series methods are current methods that can 
easily be requested at laboratories, however there may be issues finding laboratories 
that can run 7000 series methods. 
 

Response 2: The recommended revision will be made. 
 

Comment 3: Request to change the submittal of Financial Assurances Reports from “1 
June” to “30 September” which is currently required on the 2016 WDR. 
 

Response 3: The recommended revision will be made.  


